

The Winsford Academy, Grange Lane, Winsford, Cheshire, CW7 2BT.

Telephone: 01606 592 300 | Email: admin@winsfordacademy.org.uk | Web: winsford.academy

27th February 2024

Dear Parents/Carers

I am writing this letter to inform you that due to resurfacing works on Nixon Drive (from Basford Way to New Images) will result in a road closure. The exit onto Nixon Drive from the school will be affected and not accessible from Monday 4<sup>th</sup> March 2024 – Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> March 2024. Nixon Drive will be closed from 8am-5pm.

We understand that this will cause some inconvenience and disruption during the beginning and end of the school day, but please be assured that we will do our best to ensure the safety of our students during this time.

Please see below for entry and exit onto our school site during the period above to ensure the safety of all:

All vehicles to enter the site via Grange Lane and drive straight onto the main car park. Vehicles must also exit at the same point, i.e., from the main Car Park back onto Grange Lane. The exit onto Nixon drive will be closed to vehicles and the gates will be locked. We also request that you do not queue/park on the main drive when waiting for your child at the end of the day as this will cause obstruction to vehicles attempting to access the car park and congestion on Grange Lane.

We will keep you updated with any further developments.

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding.

Yours sincerely

1 TOTAL

Mrs L Rogers Acting Principal

